
 

 

 

REPORT OF: HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES  
 
TO: NELSON COMMITTEE 
              
DATE: 2nd NOVEMBER, 2020 

 
Contact Details: Jane Watson 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: jane.watson@pendle.gov.uk 

 

 
PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 

NELSON COMMITTEE ON 5th OCTOBER, 2020 
 

 
1. PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

 
20/0322/FUL Full: Major: Erection of three storey office building 
(Use Class B1(a)) (3,924 sq. m.) 267 space multi-storey car 
park, communications mast (45 m high) and 2.4m boundary 
security fence on land used for the fairground on Carr Road, 
Nelson 
Delegated authority granted to the Planning, Economic 
Development and Regulatory Service Manager subject to 
receipt of no objections from the Environment Agency and 
additional details required by LCC Highways. 
 
20/0376/HHO Full: Erection of dormers to front and rear roof 
slopes at 166 Leeds Road, Nelson 
Approved subject to receipt of amended plans for a pitched 
roof on the front elevation 

 
 
Some issues are still 
outstanding.  
Discussions ongoing 
with the agent. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Amended plans not 
submitted.  Application 
on the agenda for 
consideration. 

   
2. NATIONAL PLANNING REFORMS 

 
That the report be noted. 

 
 
Noted 

   
3. CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2020/21 

 
That the report be noted. 

 
 
Noted 

   
4. LCC TRAFFIC LIAISON MEETING 

 
(1) That the Minutes be noted. 
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(2) That an update on progress with the implementation of 
 the speed calming measures including proposed 
 timescales on Chapel House Road, Nelson be submitted 
 to the next meeting. 

Item elsewhere on the 
agenda. 

   

5. PROPOSED INTRODUCTION OF A RESIDENTS-ONLY 
PARKING SCHEME ON LONSDALE STREET, NELSON 

 
That due to the low response rate a decision be deferred and 
the questionnaire on proposals for the introduction of a 
residents-only parking scheme on Lonsdale Street, Nelson be 
carried out again. 

 
 
 
Letters have been sent 
out.  A report is expected 
to be submitted to the 
December meeting. 

   

6. PROPOSED INTRODUCTION OF A RESIDENTS-ONLY 
PARKING SCHEME ON HOLLY STREET, NELSON 
 
That due to the low response rate a decision be deferred and 
the questionnaire on proposals for the introduction of a 
residents-only parking scheme on Holly Street, Nelson be 
carried out again. 

 
 
 
Letters have been sent 
out.  A report is expected 
to be submitted to the 
December meeting. 

   

7. RE-OPENING UP OF THE HIGH STREET 
 
(1) That a Shoppers Loyalty Scheme be introduced on the 
 run up to Christmas and this be funded from the 
 Council’s contribution of £11,830. 
 
(2) That the installation of foot operated hand sanitiser 
 stations and lamppost banners on the locations set up in 
 the report be agreed. 
 
(3) That the branding suggestions set out in the appendix 
 attached to the report be agreed subject to the ‘Nelson 
 Cares’ logo being changed from green to blue. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted and work ongoing   
 
 
 
 
 

   

8. TREE PLANTING ON COUNCIL OWNED LAND 
 
(1) That the report be noted. 
 
(2) That Ward Councillors be consulted on all proposals to 
 plant trees in their Wards. 
 
(3) That residents be consulted on the proposed tree 
 planting scheme for Ringstone Crescent, Nelson. 

 
 
 
 
 
Noted 
 
 
  

   
9. ENFORCEMENTS 

 
That the updates and actions identified be noted. 

 
 
Noted 

 


